
LOSTWITHIEL TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE

LANDS & PARKS COMMITTEE
18TH MAY 2010 AT 7.30P.M.

IN EDGCUMBE HOUSE.

PRESENT The Worshipful The Mayor Cllr. V.A. May.  Councillors Mrs. P. Jarrett, D.L.
Parsons, Mrs. G.M. Parsons, Hon. Burgess Cllr. R.H.T. Peareth,

IN ATTENDANCE Town Clerk Mrs. L. Austen.   Councillor J.H. Pegg.

1. Election of Chairman.
It was proposed by Cllr. Peareth and seconded by Cllr. D. Parsons that Cllr. Mrs. P.
Jarrett should be Chairman for the year 2010-11.   All in favour.  Mrs. Jarrett accepted
and took the chair.

2. Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors C.L. Jewels, A.W. Nicholls,
P. Watkins.

3. There were no declarations of interest.

4. Meeting dates and procedure.
All meetings will be held on the 3rd Tuesday monthly at 7.30p.m. unless cancelled by
the previous Friday.

5. The Chairman welcomed Cllr. Mrs. G. Parsons to the committee and thanked Cllr.
Warwick for his help during the past year.

6. Second Island.  This is being done.

7. Laurel stumps have been dealt with.

8. Invoice received for 10 moles caught.

9. Lostwithiel Festival.  Mike Dobbie has been told of the problem with a vehicle
driving over the football pitch and procedures will be put in place so that it does not
happen next year.  The area has been rollered and cut and will recover.  Also the
problem with dogs on the field needs to be addressed.    A letter will be sent thanking
them for a successful event but setting out the problems which occurred this year.

10. A memorial stone has been moved and a flower pot put each side so that too much
room is being taken up.  The stone will be moved back.  There are various other
graves in need of attention.  One has a tree planted on it which needs to be removed.
Cllr. D. Parsons will deal with this one.



11. Training.   If anyone wants training on any particular issue or feels the committee as a
whole should have any particular training would they please put it forward for
discussion at the next meeting.

12. Land.  Cllr. Pegg informed the meeting that in the safe are all documents relating to
land which we own.   The Mayor got the box from the safe and its contents were
discussed.

13. Allotments.  Our waiting list is now down to 4.

14. Shirehall Moor.  The Town Clerk explained to the meeting that in 2007 everything
was put in place for Shirehall to be designated a Local Nature Reserve and all
necessary declarations were sent to Natural England.  In 2009 we were informed by
Dave Dunkley of the Forum that Shirehall Moor did not appear on Natural England’s
website as being a Local Nature Reserve.  The Town Clerk followed this up but
everyone she had dealt with previously no longer worked for the organisation and she
has drawn a blank as to why we are not listed.

15. Next meeting will be 15th June at 7.30p.m.

16. Non agenda item for information only.  It was agreed that we should apply for Clean
Cornwall Litter Picking Kits.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.15p.m.


